Communication from Montana 4-H Center to Organizational Leaders
Send April 1 - CITIZENSHIP SURVEY EMAIL TO ORGANIZATIONAL LEADERS (surveys will be attached to message)
Dear Organizational Leader, 
Those of us involved in Montana 4-H believe that 4-H makes a positive difference in the lives of young people. As an organizational volunteer leader, you are likely to see first-hand the growth and development of important life-skills. While our believing and your first-hand experiences motivate us to continue working/volunteering with 4-H, more concrete information can only help to support the program. To that end, Montana 4-H has developed surveys to be administered at club meetings. We ask that you have your club members complete the attached citizenship surveys at your May club meeting. If it isn’t feasible to complete the survey in May, please complete in June. Turn completed surveys into your Extension Office. 
Organizational leaders whose clubs have a high completion rate of this survey, and the leadership survey (to be completed in during the summer) will receive an incentive. Click here for more details. 
The results of these surveys will help Montana 4-H to: continue to make a positive difference in the lives of youth; identify areas of programming that may need more focus; and to communicate the value of 4-H to legislators, commissioners, and other decision-makers. 
We at the Montana 4-H Center appreciate your assistance with these surveys. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at the 4-H Center, or your county MSU Extension Agent.  
Todd Kesner, Director

SEND June 15.  - LEADERSHIP SURVEY EMAIL TO ORGANIZATIONAL LEADERS (surveys will be attached to message)
Dear Organizational Leader, 
In an earlier message, we asked you to administer 4-H citizenship surveys at your 4-H club meetings. Thank you to those of you whose clubs have completed the surveys. Those of you whose clubs have not completed the survey, there is still time! Your Extension Office will continue to accept the surveys until October 1.  
We mentioned in our previous message that we would also be sharing a leadership survey. That survey is attached, along with instructions for administering. We ask that you have your club members complete the leadership surveys at one of your summer club meetings (July-September). We know that the summers are busy, and we hope that you will be able to find a few minutes for the survey at one of these club meetings. Turn completed surveys into your Extension Office. 
Organizational leaders whose clubs have a high completion rate of this leadership survey, and the citizenship survey will receive an incentive. Click here for more details. 
The results of these surveys will help Montana 4-H to: continue to make a positive difference in the lives of youth; identify areas of programming that may need more focus; and to communicate the value of 4-H to legislators, commissioners, and other decision-makers. 
We at the Montana 4-H Center appreciate your assistance with these surveys. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at the 4-H Center, or your county MSU Extension Agent.  
Todd Kesner, Director
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